
December 2023 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High Principal

Curriculum and Instruction
● The NBHS 23.24 Curriculum Guide has been submitted for approval.

Assessment
● The ASVAB assessment was given on December 1st. Sgt Luca will go over the results with the Juniors during

our Pretzels with a Purpose in February
● All HS Students have completed their MAP Testing! I have included the most recent semester data for grades

and MAP Results below. HS Graphs of MAP Achievement are at the end of this report.

Grade ELA Coursework MAP ELA Math Coursework MAP Math

9 93% Passing
7% -4 Students
Failing

80% M/E
15% At-Risk
5% 3 Students
Critical

97% Passing
3% - 2 Students
Failing

88% M/E
5% At Risk
7%- 4 Students
Critical

10 99% Passing
1% -1 Student
Failing

75% M/E
21% At Risk
4% - 3 Students
Critical

86% Passing
14% -10 Students
Failing

77% M/E
20% At-Risk
3%- 6 Students
Critical

11 98% Passing
2% - 1 Student
Failing

95% M/E
5% 3 Students
Critical

96% Passing
4% - 2 Students
Failing

77% M/E
21% At Risk
2%- 1 Student
Critical

Overall 9-12 10 Students Failing 11 Students Critical
5 have an IEP and
are receiving Direct
Instruction or
Inclusion Support. 6
will be enrolled in
reading intervention

14 Students Failing 7 Critical Students
4 have an IEP and
are receiving Direct
Instruction or
Inclusion Support
3 will be enrolled in
math intervention

● The Panorama Winter Benchmark is underway. Students should be finishing up this week so we can look at
the results to provide Q3 support.

Pretzel Positives
NBHS Pretzel 411

● I have been publishing a Weekly Parent Update this year to our social media accounts. This year, our average
views have increased by 100! If you have a social media account, check out the updates each week!

● Mr. Bandy’s Public Speaking classes have been working on their interviewing skills. They have some great
interviews posted on the Pretzel News Network on YouTube!



NBHS Student Shout Outs
● Mrs. Pecoraro and Mrs. Hepperly have been working with the Research Class this semester on the Historical

Preservation Project for the building. We will be announcing more activities throughout second semester as
we progress through our project.

● CACC Student of the Month - TBA
● NBHS Student Council Students of the Month - TBA
● We will have our Q2 Recognition Assembly on Monday, December 18th.

○ My January Board Report will have the data on students that earned coupons for SAT, MAP, and
Prestigious Pretzel.

NBHS Staff Shout Outs
● Mr. Viola, Mr. Spears, and Mr. Rees took the Sophomore Class to CACC for their Career Day.
● Ms. Gray for coordinating Dinah the Comfort Dog to come in and see students as a Salty Dough Incentive.

She will be with us two times a month and the students loved it!
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